CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

Meeting held on the 2nd December, 2021, at 7.30 using Zoom
Present:  Cllrs: Neil Prior (Chair), John Morgan, Katy Jenkins, Chris Prior, Brigit Thurstan, 
             Paul Raymond 
In attendance:  Clerk – Vanessa Walker

Apologies:        Cllrs:  Becky Annis,  Rob Smith, Anthony Daniel


1. Minutes 
The Minutes of the virtual Community Council meeting held on the 4th November, 2021, were read and approved.    Proposed by Cllr. Paul Raymond, seconded by Cllr.Chris Prior.

2. Matters Arising.
· New noticeboard – letter sent to The Ship, Trefin.
· New defibrillator for Llanrhian village.    St. David First Responders will provide a defib and cabinet free of charge.  This could be used to replace the aging Croesgoch one – the Clerk was asked to check  with Victoria Jones who installed it whether she would mind.   The fund raising money could then be spend on another defib to go in Llanrhian.   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan suggested that the Council explore the Welsh Government funding available. –
· Balance of JustGiving fundraising page.  £650 from 22 supporters. 
· Anti Litter Group.  The new group will be liaising with EcoDewi group and would like to produce recycling posters possibly involving the school.   
· Virtual Council meetings.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan suggested that virtual meetings be held in January and February with a review in February.   This was agreed.
3. Planning
PCC

21/0862/PA:  Cerbid, Solva – conversion of offices to 2 dwellings and ecological enhancements.  No adverse comments.

21/0863/LB:  Cerbid, Solva - ditto





PCNPA

NP/21/0762/LBA:  The Shed Tea Room, Porthgain – cladding over brickwork, replacement windows etc.

NP/21/0763/FUL:  The Shed Tea Room, Porthgain.  No adverse comments.
4. Finance 
Payments requested:    Clerk’s remuneration - £285.00
Proposed by Cllr. John Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior


                
  
Financial information:   
Balance of Current a/c - £5090.28   
Balance of Chapel Hall fund - £2783.91 - the Clerk was asked to put this item on the next agenda for a discussion as to what to do with these funds.

      5.   i)   Correspondence           
a)   Anti Litter Group – email on progress so far received.
b)   Cllr. Neil Prior – email regarding successful funding application for UK Renewal Grant which will 

impact on the Pembs 10 point funding received.  Cllr. Prior will be attending a meeting next week to discuss funding for the Together for Change initiative and will report back.







c)  CaruCymru – dog fouling posters received and will be put in the noticeboards.
d)  Fire & Rescue Service – Annual Performance Assessment 2020/21 received.
e)  Fire & Rescue Service – Draft Strategic Plan 2022-2027 received.  Cllr. John Morgan will complete 
     the consultation.
f)   WG - Local elections – changes to rules received.
g)  Older Peoples Commissioner – Engagement Sessions – Connecting with our Communities –   

     meetings available from December to March.  
ii)   Consultations

a) Connected Communities consultation – end date 10th December, 2021.
b) WG – consultation on planning and policies for second homes and short term holiday lets – consultation end date 23rd February, 2022.  The Clerk was asked to invite David Popplewell (PCC) and Nicola Gandy (PCNPA) to the January meeting.   The Community Council response to be done at the February meeting.
iii)   Newsletters
a) Pembs Coastal Forum Newsletter.  the Clerk was asked to invite a representative to the March meeting

6. Llanrhian Connected Community Project 
More positive feedback from the event.   The current focus is on promoting the Connected Communities consultation – 38 responses so far. It is planned to run events around the results, eg. climate, sustainable tourism and housing.  The project is continuing to spotlight local community groups and might be working with PAVS to roll out the Connected Communities Project as a template.  Nesta collaboration is coming to an end and the outcomes will be sent to the Welsh Government. The current Link Officer post is coming to an end but funding has been obtained for a similar project with more hours for a Link Officer position and this post will be advertised soon.     This funding has been obtained from the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant fund and includes monies for a Housing Assessment Event in  March next year.



7. Precept Request for 2022 
Councillors discussed the Precept based on the proposed budget for 2022/23.  Two options were suggested:  option 1. keep as it is at £5000, option 2. increase to £6000.    For further discussion at the next meeting as well as dialogue with GTI about the Chapel Hall Fund.
8. Social Media
Facebook:  likes 440,  Posts 18, Reach 557, Views 52.
Twitter:  followers 173, followed 87.

9. Pembs County Council Report
The PCC Budget Consultation is under way.   C Cllr. Neil Prior was nominated for the Councillor of the Year Award.  The recent storm Arwen caused a large amount of damage locally.


10. Councillors congratulated Mary Raymond on becoming Young Farmer Ambassador next year.

Signed ………………………………..
Dated  ………………………………...

